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1. Please provide a brief description of the submission. The Personnel Connection Newsletter was 
created to inform employees about the currently held events, awards, contests, useful tips and 
programs that involve state employees. State employees from every Cabinet all across the state 
make this newsletter a success. We have several different sections that peak the interests of 
employees everywhere. Pictures and personal narratives are included in each edition. A 
newsletter is e-mailed to all state employees every quarter.  
 

2. How long has the submission been in existence? The Personnel Connections first edition was 
created in the winter of 2009. 
 
 

3. Why was the submission created? The Personnel Connection was created to enhance the 
knowledge of our employees regarding statewide programs, services, events and recognition. 
We decided to push this information out in the form of a newsletter with bright, vivid colors and 
faces of actual employees that had something to share and those that did something notable. 
This is information sharing that promotes a more familial environment. 
 

4. How does this submission support the goals and objectives of your agenda/department? The 
Personnel Cabinet strives to attain the goal of becoming One Employer. We would like to 
eliminate silo’s and cliques. We see this form of open communication as a way for us to unite 
not only as a Cabinet but state government as an entity. 
 
 

5. Have you been able to measure the effectiveness of this submission?  If so, how? We try to 
measure the effectiveness of this newsletter by comparing the number of hits (the number of 
times the newsletter is opened) from issue to issue. We use intriguing story headers so that 
people are more likely to look further than just the front page. A  great deal of concentration is 
placed on the layout and design of the newsletter for the visual appeal. Over 20,000 hits for the 
Summer edition of this newsletter was an indicator that employees want to stay connected. 
 One must also take into consideration the we have a little over 30,000 employees in the state of 
Kentucky. Although we cannot prove that each click was made by a different person, we can say 
that our newsletter created by actual employees was viewed by a significant number of 
employees. 
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